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Notes of the Meeting

Of the

 Patients Participation Group
Held on Wednesday 12 December 2012
At The Colliery Surgery 

Present:





Apologies
	Mrs E Hobson
	Tickhill
	
	Mr D Robinson
	Colliery

	Mrs N Carr
	Tickhill
	
	Mrs A Hill
	Tickhill 

	Mrs J Hart
	Tickhill 
	
	Mr S Johnson
	Tickhill 

	Ms C M Barnes
	Tickhill 
	
	Ms H Burke
	Tickhill 

	Mrs J Wilkinson
	Tickhill
	
	Mr W G Elliott
	Tickhill 

	Mr L Batty
	Colliery
	
	Mrs T Elliott
	Tickhill 

	Mrs L Payne
	Tickhill
	
	Mrs S Inman
	Tickhill

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Dr David Fearns
	Senior GP Partner
	
	Dr Tim Sheehan
	GP Principal

	
	
	
	Dr Ian Saunders
	GP Principal

	
	
	
	Dr Kadambini Kumari
	GP Principal

	Graham Daniel
	Practice Manager
	
	Dr Manju Pande
	GP Principal

	Julie Dodd
	Deputy PM
	
	
	


	
	Comments

	1.
	Introduction and Welcome

Norma Carr took the chair and welcomed everyone present, introduced Mrs Lorna Payne and went through the apologies received, see above.

She also announced that we have received a letter of resignation from Amy Hill who is leaving Tickhill in the new year to be near her family.  

Emily Hobson then explained that she was resigning after this meeting as she was going to be using her spare time to teach Yoga in Wadworth.  

The committee agreed that they will be greatly missed and thanked them both for their valuable contributions and reliability.



	2.

Action:

All
	Minutes of the last meeting

Les Batty had not known how long he might serve for when he joined the PPG at the last meeting.  He has now committed to 3 years before re-election.

Lorna as a new member can also serve for 3 years before re-election.

Norma went through the dates for meetings which had been proposed at the last meeting and explained that the meeting on January 23rd 2013 was now an open meeting, as discussed with all members by telephone or email, this meant we needed another meeting in February and the first two Wednesdays were suggested as suitable.  No date was confirmed at the time but WED FEB 13th 2013 has since been confirmed.

There being no further items arising the minutes were accepted as a true record.

Proposed:       Norma Carr

Seconded:      Les Batty

Passed unanimously.



	3.

Action

Practice

Action PPG Feb


	Did Not Attend (Failure to attend) Policy

This was discussed and the following points were made and unanimously agreed:

· There should be a policy.

· The PPG supported the Practice in carrying out the policy.
· Information and advertising needed to get out into the community for our patients to see the issue of wasted appointments.

· The PPG needs to link the issue of wasted appointments to Patients taking responsibility for their own health. Suggested slogan was ‘Don’t waste an opportunity to be in charge of your own health’

· Reminders via the SMS system will hopefully improve the situation. Graham and David informed us that Policy and procedures are now in place and a representative of the PCT will visit on 14.01.2013 to put the system on the computer network.

· The Practice will continue to try and make contact by telephone with at risk patients when they do not attend appointments.

Other points raised were

Is the sign-in board at the Colliery Surgery functioning properly, especially towards the end of the day?  It was felt that if the board states you are signed in then it must be working. Graham will however, ensure a check is done.

Jan asked if the missed appointments were long term booked appointments which had been forgotten once a same day appointment was obtained.  David responded that a great many of the missed appointments had been booked on the same day.

It was agreed that an article for The Today Magazines will be drawn up and some fliers and posters produced to go out after the open meeting in January.



	4.

Action Practice

Action PPG Feb

Action PPG

Members

Action Jan Hart


	Patient Satisfaction Survey

The PPG recognised that they did a lot of work last year in consultation with the practice and it was felt new priorities should be identified this year.  
The priorities identified included the following:

· Waiting time to see a clinician – difficulty in getting to specific GPs  e.g. getting a contraception implant fitted.
Comment:  Doctors need to carry out a set number of procedures each year to remain listed as carrying out these procedures.  The number of patients requiring this procedure requires only two doctors to be listed hence trying to get an appointment for this can be problematic as it requires a specific doctor.

· Length of time waiting in the practice to be seen – not being seen at the appointment time

Comment: 

· This was discussed and it was explained that appointments are 10 minute slots but the staff do not guillotine preferring to give time to patients who need it, and therefore ‘run over’ occurs as do emergencies.  
Hence the waiting time builds up.
· The general consensus was that as patients, we did not want consultations to be cut short. Neither were 15 minute appointments ideal as this would result in less appointments being available.
· How to increase appointments through:

· Reducing the number of DNA’s 
· Possibly having a telephone triage system
Comment:  The triage system has been tried in the past and was not deemed to be successful.  It was stressful for both patients and staff and requires a medical person to carry out the triage.  Patients did not want the system and so it was dropped.

The publicity for the DNA policy was discussed and agreed with Feb as a target month.

The Practice and the PPG need to get information about the five major responses from the survey out into the community.  This can be done in part by the PPG through articles and fliers.  

Members are asked to produce draft fliers, if you can do this please contact Norma Carr who is coordinating this.

An article needs to go into the March editions of the Today magazines. Jan will produce an article for this purpose.



	5.
	CQC  (Care Quality Commission)

The CQC will:-

· Determine applications for registration, create a Statutory Register and bring primary medical services into registration by the end of March 2013e
· The
· Register new providers and managers in 8 weeks and determine variation applications in 4 weeks.

· Register 8,500 primary medical care providers in preparation for regulation from 1 April 2013

· Carry out swift enforcement action – issue warning notices within 14 days

· Our Actions By
· The CQC will be monitoring all GP practices by 01.04.2013.

The Practice has registered with the CQC and has been accepted on to their list of GP Practices.

The CQC will review standards at the practice every 2 years based on 32 standards, of which 16 are core standards. The CQC has the authority to close practices which do not meet standards, and also to review medical records.

Pilot inspections of 42 practices have taken place and not 1 met all the standards.

The CQC is in the process of developing a plan that details how they will work with organisations including PPGs to share information.



	6.
	Update on the Open Evening January 23rd 2013

All committee members were approached by email or telephone to find out if they were in favour of this taking place.  The responses were unanimously in favour.

The Parish Room has been booked by Bill.  It has level access via a lift if needed.

Fliers and posters have been produced by Les and are intended to go out after the new year celebrations.

Norma is coordinating this and has a list of areas to be covered and people who are taking posters and fliers.  If you are unsure of your role or need more posters / fliers please contact her.

These will also be made available to patients via the waiting rooms.

The event runs from 6.15pm to 7.15 and  Bill has booked the room from 5.45 until 7.45 to give time to set up and clear away.

We have use of the kitchen but need to take our own provisions and tea towels.

The main speaker is from the team of Anna Hill - Specialist Screening Practitioner (Bowel Cancer Screening) from Northern General Hospital.

This team will also bring a display stand and have said they are prepared to do a second session in Harworth if this is successful.

We are not taking our stall as such but it would be a good opportunity to sign patients up to our wider group and hand out fliers re the PPG so that patients know we exist and who we are.  We will also see if we can display the lovely banner that Margaret made for us.

Also attending are people from the Cancer Champions Team of Louise Robson.



	7.

	Any other Business

Dr Fearns spoke to the committee and explained that he will be resigning in July and that from January he will only be working 4 days a week.  A new Senior Partner had not been put in place at the time of the meeting.  

The committee expressed their delight for David and his family and wished them a long, well deserved and happy retirement. 
 

	8.
	Dates of next meetings

OPEN meeting – Tickhill Parish Rooms         23.01.2013

Committee meeting – Tickhill Surgery           13.02.2013



	9.
	The meeting closed at 7.30



	
	Accepted as a true record of the proceedings
Nominated by :  __________________________________

Seconded by:   ___________________________________
Signed:             ___________________________________



